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    whatever

Rollan's pro

I woke up with darkness all around me and i was wearing black, i
could barely see my body other than my hands and feet. I looked
around, the darkness was endless. I tried to call out but no one
could hear me. I shook my head as thoughts started to scream and yell
in my head like a never ending headache. I felt like i was on thin
ice and it was about to break as I leaped out and tried to grab
whatever was there. I found something and hang there while the ice
became nothing but water. I took a deep breath as sweat poured down
my face and into my clothes making them wet. I did not know how much
longer I could stay like this. I finally let go and fell down in slow
motion. I fell until i landed on something soft and bounce a little
as landed on it the soft thing.

Everything around me was still. I heard whisper in the background, I
looked around trying to get my eyes to focus on something or to see
anyone. It was hard, but then something came to me. A girl screaming
for help. she was chained to the bed and about to be raped. I ran to
her, but then the voices in his head told him to stop. They got
louder and louder and I wanted to help this girl. The girl's cries
got very calm and soft as they went away. The voices stopped and i
pulled away to what I thought was a invisible rope holding me back.
Nothing but darkness surrounded me. I sighed wishing i could remember
what she looked like. I ran to where I last seen the girl and it
looked like I was jogging in place as i ran towards that way. I
stopped when I was nearly out of breath. I forgot who I was and what
happen before I came into this place. Nothing but total darkness
surrounded me.



I could see heads of people came back towards me, I forgot how to
react and did my best to do something when they came close to me.
They came close and formed a tight circle around me. I could not do
anything and i screamed at them trying to let me how, but they were
like hollow statues with no emotion to whatever I was doing. I forgot
how to hurt and how do talk mean. My mind was like an empty space and
there was nothing I could do about it.

There was a spark of white light blinking off and on, the light got
bigger and I could see the faces of people who I have seen before
but, don't remember their name. I shook my head trying to see
remember, I put my hands on my head and closed my eyes letting out a
scream. The people surrounded me covering me up and making me fall to
the only thing I could do was be on the ground and scream trying to
get these voices out of my head. I took a deep breath and then used
the last of my energy to spring up and make those people fall
backwards onto the ground. I looked around and started to cry as I
was alone and those people went through the floor. I ran to the
floor, but i could not fall into there. I was alone and scared,
everything happen so fast. I did not know how to handle it and
everything around me started to spin. I tucked my arms around my
knees and then put my head on my knee caps and then sat there not
moving.

I must have stood up looking around, my mind trying to pick a motion
on how I was feeling right now. I looked around, the air was warm and
the wind blew around me as looked around. No birds or insects around
me. I screamed, but everything came out to be muffle screams as if I
have been gagged by my own body. I looked around and heard another
girl scream for help. She was wearing a white dress and was tied to a
pole in the middle of the field. I ran to her as the pole was not
moving. I reached her and she looked at me confused as if she did not
see another person before. I was feeling the same way and then looked
at her trying some way to interact with her. The girl looked at him
and then smiled and then looked around. I moved my body so that she
could only see me. She paused and then open her mouth and nothing
came out. She froze in shock as she could not speak. Her eyes started
to tear as felt bad for herself. She wanted to cry, but the tears
went away once they got out of the eye.

I wanted to cry with her and tears down but went away when they
touched my cheeks. I did not know weather to keep crying or not! I
took my knife with was in my pocket and cut the bounds holding the
girl. The girl fell on me and hugged me tight. I felt warmness in my
heart, something that I don't think I ever felt before. I looked at
her and she looked at me. I smiled like i never smile before and
looked at her. In return she gave me a bigger smile as well. The girl
giggled and grab my hand and pulled me across the field running and
giggling. I allowed her to carry me off and I t have run or see how
it feel to run around. The girl laughed as we danced around, the sun
came out and the birds chirped in the air. I was feeling great and
nothing could take this away from me.

I watched as she let go of me and left me there while she turned and
twisted in the field and looked like something lovely. She moved her
hands to me as if she wanted me to dance too. I open my mouth but
once again nothing came out. I nodded as she gave me a quick shrug,
and then spawn around. I copy her and spawn around myself. I hardy
did not know what was I was doing, but it made her happy and that all



what count.

All of a sudden, a huge storm came down on us, Rain, thunder and
lightly all happening at the same time. The girl gets scared and runs
towards me. I stood my ground showing her no fear and open my arms to
catch her. She leaped to me and I barely touched her skin as
something stopped her. Creatures came out of the earth and grab her
legs, The girl struggled to get free. I growled seeing she was in
trouble, i reached her but then more of the creatures grab my legs
and pulled me away from her. I tried to hit, but they where made out
of stone. I looked at the girl who was being dragged away. Once again
I tried to call out but nothing happen. I broke free and ran to her,
but then the voices came into my head and everything started to hurt.
I fell to the ground my head hurting so badly it was hard to keep it
up. I fell down the the ground as the rain came down like needles. I
watched the girl get pulled away. There was nothing I could do. I
fell once more into darkness.

End
file.


